Brampton Parish Council

Minutes of the Ordinary Council meeting held on 8th November 2021 at Wadshelf Village Hall

Present: Councillors D Phipps (Chair), B Colwill, J Fell, P Elliott & D Catton

Also Present: A Anderson (Clerk)

66/21-22 Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Councillors N Cunnane, K Lawrie and A Wood.

67/21-22 Declarations of interest

None received

68/21-22 Public Speaking

No members of the public were in attendance

69/21-22 Minutes of Meeting

Approval of the minutes of the meeting on the 11th October 2021

Proposed by Cllr Elliott, Seconded by Cllr Catton

Resolved: The minutes were unanimously approved as an accurate record

70/21-22 Date and venue of next Meeting

The next meeting will be at Cutthorpe Village Hall on December 13th

71/21-22 Village Halls

a) <u>Cutthorpe Village Hall</u>

Cllr Phipps reported that the purchase of the village hall was now complete

b) Wadshelf Village Hall

Nothing to report

c) Brampton Parish Church Hall

Nothing to report

72/21-22 Meeting Reports

- a) <u>Cutthorpe Playground and recreation ground</u>
 - i) The Clerk reported that Cllr Lawrie had held an initial meeting to frame the feasibility report. Items being looked into include type of equipment, installers and sources of funding. Cllr Lawrie will hopefully report further progress at future meetings
 - ii) There was some brief discussion around the annual inspection report, but it was noted that items raised were in hand
- b) Wadshelf Playground

There was brief discussion around the annual inspection report but noted that matters were in hand for items identified.

- c) Works
 - i) Cllr Fell said she had inspected the grit bins in Wadshelf and the ones by the Village Hall and Wigley School were empty and the rest half full. The Clerk will contact

Scotts Garden services to see if they are able to refill once the status of the bins in Cutthorpe and Old Brampton are ascertained. He will also ask them if they can look at the posts on the noticeboard at Old Brampton as they appear to need replacement.

d) <u>Parish Plan</u>

Cllr Catton said he had received some questions from the person doing the maps regarding the location of some of the pictures. This is now resolved and should be the last item. He has also submitted the evidence for the green spaces

73/21-22 Parish Council Liaison with County and District Councils

- i) There was some discussion regarding the condition of the footpaths in Cutthorpe, particularly along the section from Common Lane up to Prat Hall where the verges are merging into the pavement. There appears to have been little done in the way of maintenance for some time with some particularly bad patches along this section.
- ii) The parking at Four Lane Ends was again mentioned. The Clerk will chase up his enquiry.
- iii) Cllr Catton mentioned that he hoped to carry out a speedwatch session at Hemming Green but was waiting for confirmation of volunteer numbers.

74/21-22 Planning

Application Number: 21/00884/FLH

Proposal: We would like to apply for an additional section of dropped curb

so we can access our property easier and quicker from the

main road.

Address: The Haven Main Road Cutthorpe Chesterfield

Applicant: Mr Brian Gladwin

Application Number: 21/01239/FLH

Proposal: Retention of shed to front

Address: 24A The Square Main Road Cutthorpe Chesterfield

Applicant: Mrs Claire Roberts

The Council had no comments to make on these applications

The following decision was noted;

Application No: NED21/00875/LDC
Parish: Brampton Parish
Officer: Aspbury Planning

Responsibility: Delegated

Application for a certificate of lawful development for proposed porch extension to the rear elevation, car port and new driveway from re-instated existing access at Woodnook Farm Woodnook Lane Old Brampton Chesterfield for Paul Llewellyn

CERTIFICATE ISSUED - 13 October 2021

75/21-22 Finance

i) Cllr Phipps moved that the following payments be approved. All in favour Cllr Phipps and the Clerk signed the cheques

Reference	Payee	Description	Amount
Cheque no 2029	A Anderson	November wages & expenses	£399.34
Cheque no 2030	HMRC	October PAYE	£91.60
BACS	Keiran Clarke Green	Payment of monies for purchase of Cutthorpe Institute	£43,672.76
Cheque no 2031	PKF Littlejohn	External Audit	£240.00
Cheque number 2032	SGS Garden Services	Grass Cutting	£90.00
TOTAL			£44,493.70

76/21-22 Circulars and reports

The following reports were noted;

- i) DALC November Circular
- ii) NEDDC November update

77/21-22 Information for the meeting

Cllr Catton raised an issue with exterior domestic lighting of properties that had been raised to him by a resident. Following discussion it was agreed that the matter was an issue for NEDDC as the planning authority and that the resident should take the matter up with them should they wish to do so.

Meeting closed at 08.00pm